[bookmark: _GoBack]Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Council
Minutes
September 12, 2022
4pm, Zoom meeting

Members Present: Peterman (Chair), Bean (Vice Chair), Chamberlin (Recording Secretary), Carmine, Gates, Miczo, Stinnett, Valeva, Johnson (ex-officio), Beardsley (ex-officio)


1.  Call to order

2.  Approval of Agenda: Motion/Second by Chamberlin/Miczo

3. Introductions and Overview of WID Committee

Peterman reviewed the tasks assigned to the WID Committee: Most important tasks are the review of currently taught WID courses on a rotating basis (COFAC this semester) and approval of new WID courses.
· Review of courses is limited to submitted syllabi and survey.
· Question of how the committee collects feedback will be discussed at a later meeting.
· Student Committee member: There has been no student on the committee for the last three years. Miczo: Student committee members rarely attended in the past. Student members should come from GSA.   

3.  Approval of Minutes of April 28, 2022: Motion/Second by Bean/Gates

4.  Old Business:  

1. [bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]CBT WID course reviews completed.
2. Elections completed.

5.  New Business:  

1. Discuss COFAC WID course review. 
· Peterman will reach out to COFAC chairs to get WID instructor names, will send them survey and request syllabi, will then assign courses/syllabi to individual WID members.
· Peterman reviewed the questionnaire/survey sent out to instructors and the check list committee members use to assess syllabus compliance with WID standards. 
· Courses to be reviewed were taught either during Spring 2022 or are currently taught.
· If there are multiple instructors for a particular WID course the department chair will recommend which on to review. Gates suggests that all instructors’ courses should be reviewed to ensure WID compliance; should not increase the number of course reviews significantly as there are probably not many WID courses with multiple sections. Committee agrees.  

2. Review fall WID course enrollment numbers.
· Peterman shared list of enrollment numbers for Fall WID courses. Any course with more than 25 students enrolled is concerning. 
· RDG 383 stands out with 34 enrolled students; it is an online course. Valeva: There are three sections offered but only one is on the list; there does not seem to be an in-person option for students. Chamberlin: WID guidelines specify that WID courses should be taught in person. Miczo: How can WID committee make suggestions to address over-enrollment? Peterman: An online class is not supposed to have a higher enrollment cap than the same course delivered in-person. 
· Two of the listed courses are significantly over the enrollment limit; Peterman will send out email inquiries. 

3. Discuss faculty development activity for this year to improve Writing Instruction in the Disciplines courses:
· Suggestions for WID activities: An informational item for new instructors, for instance a short video; a CITR lecture. Activity can be scheduled for this semester or the Spring 2023 semester. 
· Options will be discussed at the next meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:55pm. Motion/Second by Miczo/Chamberlin.

Submitted by Ute Chamberlin. 

